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Dear Dr Duthler,

Thank you for your letter of 5th December in which you set out the position of the
Dutch Government, and endorsed by your Committee, regarding the use of minimum
penalties as drafted by the European Commission in the proposed Directive on the
protection of the Euro and other currencies against counterfeiting by means of
criminal law.

My Report has amended the Commission proposal to remove all references to
minimum penalties and, where appropriate, replaced them with maximum levels of
minimum sanctions. The Report was passed by the Civil Liberties, Justice and Home
Affairs Committee in the European Parliament this morning. The amended text was
approved by the Committee with 46 votes in favour, none against and two abstentions.

It is my understanding that the Council also holds a strong majority against minimum
penalties. Therefore, I am confident trialogue negotiations; scheduled to begin in
January will produce a satisfactory in removing minimum sanctions from the

Directive.

Yours sincerely
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Anthea McIntyre MEP



